
        
 



  



  

 
3. Notify me of the issue through another source such as your academic advisor, a trusted 

faculty member, or a peer. If for any reason you do not feel comfortable discussing the 
issue directly with me, I encourage you to seek out another, more comfortable avenue 
to address the issue.  

 
ATTENDANCE POLICIES



  

When submitting assignments on Owl, please title your papers thusly: Last 
Name_Essay # (for example, Manley_2). 
 
Communication 
All students are required to have an active UWO e-mail account and to check it regularly 
between class meetings.  It is the primary way that I communicate with you outside of class.  
There will be no accommodations made for students who miss assignments or important 
messages because their UWO account is full and not receiving new e-mails.  You are also to 
have a working knowledge of our Owl website.  There will be required online discussions 
assigned throughout the semester. 
 
Students should also carefully consider how they address me via email as well as the content of 
said email.  While we may engender an informal community in class, email is a mode of 
professional communication and should be treated that way.  Therefore, addressing me as “Yo, 
Teach!” should be recognized as inappropriate.  Please read this post on proper email etiquette:  
medium.com/@lportwoodstacer/how-to-email-your-professor-without-being-annoying-af-
cf64ae0e4087#.oaxpj163i 
 
Please note that I only check my UWO e-mail Monday through Thursdays (10am – 6pm), and it 
may take up to 24 hours to receive a response.  I will neither be reading nor responding to e-
mail on Fridays, Saturdays, or Sundays. 
 
 
Scholastic Offences, including Plagiarism 
The University Senate requires the following statements, and Web site references, to appear on 
course outlines: 
 
“Scholastic offences are taken seriously and students are directed to read the appropriate 
policy, specifically, the definition of what constitutes a Scholastic Offence, at the following Web 
site: http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad
.pdf. 
 
Students must write their essays and assignments in their own words.  Whenever students take 
an idea, or a passage of text from another author, they must acknowledge their debt both by 
using quotation marks where appropriate and by proper referencing such as footnotes or 
citations.  Plagiarism is a major academic offence (see Scholastic Offence Policy as above).   
 
All required papers may be subject to submission for textual similarity review to the commercial 
plagiarism detection software under license to the University for the detection of plagiarism.  All 
papers submitted for such checking will be included as source documents in the reference 
database for the purpose of detecting plagiarism of papers subsequently submitted to the 
system.  Use of the service is subject to the licensing agreement currently between The 
University of Western Ontario and Turnitin.com (http://www.turnitin.com).” 
 

Prerequisites 
The University Senate requires the following statement to appear on course outlines: 
 

http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_undergrad.pdf
http://www.turnitin.com)/


  

“Unless you have either the requisites for this course or written special permission from your 
Dean to enroll in it, you may be removed from this course and it will be deleted from your 
record. This decision may not be appealed. You will receive no adjustment to your fees in the 
event that you are dropped from a course for failing to have the necessary prerequisites.” 
 
The prerequisite for registration in this course is a) a final grade of 65 or more in one of Writing 
2101, 2121, 2111, or 2131, or b) a final grade of 70 or more in Writing 1000F/G or Writing 
1030F, or c) Special Permission of the department. 
 
Academic Accommodation and Consideration 
 
Students with disabilities work with Accessible Education (formerly SSD) which provides 
recommendations for accommodation based on medical documentation or psychological and 
cognitive testing. The accommodation policy can be found here: Academic Accommodation for 
Students with Disabilities. 
 
Academic Consideration for Student Absence 
Students will have up to two (2) opportunities during the regular academic year to use an on-
line portal to self-report an absence during the term, provided the following conditions are met: 
the absence is no more than 48 hours in duration, and the assessment for which consideration 
is being sought is worth 30% or less of the student’s final grade. Students are expected to 
contact their instructors by email within 24 hours of the end of the period of the self-reported 
absence. Students are not able to use the self-reporting option in the following circumstances: 
¶ for exams scheduled by the Office of the Registrar (e.g., December and April exams) 
¶ absence of a duration greater than 48 hours,  
¶ assessments worth more than 30% of the student’s final grade,  
¶ if a student has already used the self-reporting portal twice during the academic year  

If the conditions for a Self-Reported Absence are not met, students will need to provide a 
Student Medical Certificate if the absence is medical, or provide appropriate documentation if 
there are compassionate grounds for the absence in question. Students are encouraged to 
contact their Faculty academic counselling office to obtain more information about the relevant 
documentation. 
 

/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic%20Accommodation_disabilities.pdf
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic%20Accommodation_disabilities.pdf
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic_Consideration_for_absences.pdf
/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/Academic_Consideration_for_absences.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/medicalform.pdf
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/medicalform.pdf


  

https://multiculturalcalendar.com/ecal/index.php?s=c-univwo
/health/psych/index.html
https://student.uwo.ca/psp/heprdweb/?cmd=login
https://student.uwo.ca/psp/heprdweb/?cmd=login
http://westernusc.ca/services/
http://www.sdc.uwo.ca/


  

 
  

CLASS MEETING SCHEDULE 
DATE MEETING FOCUS READINGS (SUBJECT TO CHANGE – CHECK 

OWL) 

WEEK 1 

Sept. 8 - 
10 

Introduction to course 

Read Syllabus and Introduce Yourself 



  

WEEK 10 

Nov. 15 - 
19 

Narrative Presentations (15%) 
Discuss: “Difficult People” 

Textbook Readings: Imaginative Writing: “Developing a  
Draft to Research,” p. 195-202 

Online Readings: “Difficult People” by Catronia Wright 

(link) and “Girl” by Jamaica Kincaid  

WEEK 11 

Nov. 22 - 
26 

Narrative Presentations (15%)


